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I hope that everyone had a
safe and happy summer. By
this time, things should be
back to normal. Your regional
executive has put the wheels
in motion for the coming year.
I wish to take- this
opportunity to sincerely thank
all members of the Sudbury
Region who participated in the
org an izing of E XPLORATIONS
'92. We have had very
positive feedback from
delegates, workshop leaders
and exhibi tors on how well
organized the conference was.

Our first regional meeting
was held on September 14. We
have two new executive members
- Julie Rancourt (Secretary)
and Brenda Vail lancourt
(Newsletter Editor). Just in
the short time we have spent
together, I know that even
though they have never before
held an executive position, we
are always happy to see new
faces and fresh ideas. Please
check our calendar of events
for regional activities.

CONGRATULATIONS to Linda
Davis, recipient of the
OALT/ABO Presidential Award
for 1991/92. Linda is the
third member of the Sudbury
Regional Branch to receive the
award. Past participants were
Bette Gore (1989/90) and
myself, Paulette Burton
( 1986/87).

Linda who is employed by the
Ministry of Northern

Editor's Note:

As your new editor far the
year 1992-1993 I would like to
thank Bil 1 Land for the
welcome he gave to me in the
Spring 1992 issue- I would
also like to thank the
executive of the Sudbury
reg ion for their vate of
confidence in my taking over
Bill's great work. I hope
that I will be able to fill
Bill's shoes in this position
and that the outcome of these
newsletters will be pleasing
to everybody. If anyone has
anything to suggest, advise,
or any articles they think
they would like to see in the
newsletter please do not
hesitate to contact me at 673-
5661, ext 207 (w), or 671-9928
(h).

This newsletter will include
the list of the OALT/ABO
Administrators and Directors,
membership renewal news,
summaries of the annual
business meeting and
workshops, two biographies of
two new members of the Sudbury
executive: Julie Rancourt and
myself, a calendar of events
for the year 1992—1993, and
last but not least the 1992
membership list.

Brenda Vaillancourt

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

Welcome back J

Aprspos  i s  pub l i shed  t h r ee  Vises a year  fey OALT/ABO,
Sudbury  Region. Le t te r s  and  inqu i r i e s  should  be  d i rec ted

to  Box 2-35L Stat ion A, Sudbury ,  Ontario.  P-3A4S8

OALT/ABO Sudbu ry  Reg iona l  B ranch
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Development and Mines was
honored at the annual banquet
in May for her outstanding
contributions over the last
twenty years.

A Meeting of all the
Regional Presidents was held
May 30, 1992 for the first
time during the conference,
This was an excellent
opportunity to discuss
regional concerns such as
participation , attendance at
meetings/workshops, membership
renewals, the importance of
newsletters and some workshop
ideas. I hope that this
exercise will be repeated at
next year's conference.

In our last newsletter,
Bette Gore had a temporary
position with the Educational
Media Centre for the Sudbury
Board of Education. That
position has now become
permanent. I am especially
pleased since I do not have to
call Bette at Capreol High
School anymore when I need to
get in touch with her re
□ALT/ ABO business. I can run
to her desk and bother her
there 1 It's nice to have you
with us 1

Don't forget! Feel free to
share your input and your
concerns with your peers. We
would like to hear from you,

Paulette Burton
President SRB

□ALT/ABO BOARD OF DIRECTORS
1992-1993:

HALTON-PEEL:
Noreen McKechnie

HURONIA:
Judy Koenig

LOHANIA:
Donna Fossum

OTTAWA:
Susan Bourdeau

SUDBURY:
Monique Fuchs

THUNDER BAY:
Cathy Walsh

Toronto Area LTA;
Toni Ariganello

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS:

The membership renewals were
due last March, 1992. For
those who have not yet
renewed, please do so by
contacting Millie Cayen at
522-9200, ext. 325, or
Paulette Burton at 675-3028,
ext. 13 for the fiscal year
extending from March 1992 to
September 1993.

The fees are as follows:
Graduate: $55.00
Student: $22.00
Associate Member: $50.00
Senior Citizen: $22.00
Institution: $92.00

OALT/ABO ADMINISTRATION
1992-1993:

PRESIDENT:
Bette Gore, Sudbury

VICE-PRESIDENT:
Suzanne Orlando, Halton-Peel



ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING
EXPLORATIONS 1992

The Explorations '92
conference was a busy time for
all Sudbury members involved.
The Annual Business Meeting
ran smoothly under our pro-
vincial president's capable
hands and our parliamentarian,
Sue Morley. Here are some of
the motions discussed and
passed at the meeting:

1) The Ad Hoc Committee on
Political Awareness will be
reviewed by the Board of
Directors. It seems the
committee was not able to ful-
fill its mandate. My
understanding is that this
committee was to collect job
descriptions from various
types of libraries. With
these, they would devise a
"standard" job description and
have it on file to advise
employers, etc. of what
library technicians do in
various libraries.

2) An Educational Liaison
Committee has been re-
established and will report at
the 1993 ABM. Marsha Hunt
(P.R.) made the motion and
seems anxious to further
promote library technicians'.

3) The OALT/ABO treasury's
fiscal year will be from April
1st to March 31st of the
following year. This allows
the provincial treasurer to
close the books and have them
audited before the ABM.

4) A Task Force on Record
keeping has been established.
It will look at membership
information collected and see
what is essential and what is
not. This will help reduce
the database and costs

associated with it.

5) Guidelines for; the
Provincial Treasurer will be
reviewed and revised by the
Board of Directors and the
Provincial Executive. Fiscal
problems within the asso-
ciation this past year are
what prompted this motion .

1993 ANNUAL CONFERENCE:

To be held May 10 to 14th ,
1993 at Carleton University,
Ottawa, Ontario. Host: Ottawa
Region. Theme: REFLECTIONS
'93.

BRAINSTORMING 1992:

Following the 1992
conference, outgoing and
incoming provincial executives
and directors met to toss
ideas around and set goals for
the new year. Here are some
of the items which were
discussed :

Constitution:

A revised copy will be sent
out with the Fal 1 provincial
newsletter to all members. If
you plan to attend the 1993
ABM, you will need to keep
this copy of the Constitution
because no others will be
printed.

Directory /Salary Survey:

It will be produced every 2
years. This year's executive
will be responsible to save
the necessary funds to produce
it in 1993/94.

Public Relations:

□ALT/ABQ s slogan on
publicity items will be



and the ease of use of the
forthcoming edition. She also
introduced some of the, major
changes in the Dewey Decimal
Classif ication for both the
unabridged (DDC20) and the
abridged (DDC12) editions.
Very informative workshop for
all cataloguers. If you ever
have a chance to attend her
sessions, don't miss it. It's
always best to know about the
changes/revisions before you
use the updated cataloguing
and classification tools.

"MEETING THE CHALLENGE/RELEVER
LE DÉFI." Marsha Hunt is
going to be busy preparing new
publicity to send out to new
members, such a s  bookmarks,
maps, fact sheets, etc. She
will also be producing a new
bibliography (1985—on) of
library technicians.

SCHEDULE OF 1992-93 PROVINCIAL
EXECUTIVE AND BOARD OF
DIRECTORS MEETING:

Sept. 12, 1992 - Richview
Library, Toronto, Ontario.

Nov. 21, 1992-
Teleconference — sites to be
announced later.

Feb. 6 ,  1993 -Telecon ference
— sites to be announced later.

Apri 1 3 , 1993 - Richview
Library, Toronto, Ontario.

As our regional director,
Monique Fuchs will represent
our region at these meetings.
If anyone has any concerns or
questions please contact
Monique at (705) 969-5565
(work), fax (705) 969—7787, or
at home at (705) 897-5506.

Monique Fuchs

Paulette Burton

Fundraising ;

Tracey Bailey, of Bailey &
Associates , shared her years
of experience as a fundraiser
with a diverse group of
interested delegates on the
final morning of Explorations
'92. As promised in the
conference literature, she did
present 101 fundraising ideas
along with some basic rules
for getting started and some
useful sources for further
reading .

Writing a business plan is
essential for any group
undertaking a fundraising
project. The plan should
include the organization 's
mandate, target audience,
financial goals and planned
activities. It is helpful,
Tracey reminded, to remember
the fundamental 5 Ws (who,
what, where, when, why) along
with the critical H ( How you
will accomplish your goal).

Tracey outlined the basic
rules of fundraising, i.e.
people give to people, not
organizations; start where the
money is (protect and expand
your donor base); be specific

WORKSHOP SUMMARIES FROM THE
EXPLORATIONS '92 CONFERENCE:

Changing Editions: a
Cataloguing Update:

Speaker: Jean Weihs

The session touched on a
summary of the revisions and
changes to the AACR2 (Anglo-
American Cataloguing Rules,
2nd ed . , 1988) which will be
out in 1993. She discussed
new rules, corrections,
changes in allowed options,
the economy of record storage



when you ask; get someone else
to do the work (e.g. service
clubs); S07. of money is given
by 20Z of the population.
These facts are the keys to
effective fundraising.

fire You Really Teaching Them?

Presented by Lei la
Wallenius, Librarian at J.N.
Desmarais Library, Lauren tian
University, Sudbury, Ontario.

The group learned that there
are about ten different types
of fundraising events. Tracey
described each and gave
examples of successful
ventures. She then shared her
list of specific activities
which could be adapted by any
group in its quest for funds.
Ideas ranged from the timeless
scavenger hunt to the
innovative cow lotto and
diamond-in—a—g lass. If
interested in the list, please
contact the editor, Brenda
Vaillancourt, or the
provincial archivist, Janet
Scheibler of Huronia, for a
copy.

In closing, Tracey
recommended three
publications: Guidebook to
Fundraising for Disabled
Persons from the Secretary of
State (819—953-2691);
Everything You Need to Know in
Direct Mail Fundraising and
Guide to Special Events
Fundraising from 819-994-2255
(your sleep-deprived reporter
failed to note the name of
department distributing these
two titles!)

Fundraising was a great
value for our dollar. It was
comprehensive , packed with
ideas, lively and humorous.
Just the morning prescription
for all those who were
recovering from Friday s
Karaoke‘

Linda Davis

Leila's workshop was very
productive. She introduced to
the delegates how to develop
instructional pamphlets and/or
handouts, and how to make them
professional in appearance.
Below is a brief summary and a
bibliography from the
workshop.

The workshop was introduced
with two questions: What
types of printed materials do
you produce? and What makes a
good handout?

With handouts keep in mind
that every handout is a
promotion of your
1ibrary/centre and should
communicate a positive image.
Some tips to remember
regarding handouts are: a) Is
it professional in appearance,
b) Does your library's name
appear along with your
library's logo - that is if
your library has a logo, c)
Vary the phrasing of your
text, d) Keep it readable, and
finally have the material
proofread .

In writing instructions,
there are several stages in
accomplishing this task. These
are: getting ready, writing
the instructions, formatting ,
and verifying the
instructions. Added to these
stages are the design
elements. Design is what
makes your finished product
look pol ished and
professional . The computer
has allowed everyone to enter
into the art of desktop



de l i gh t f u l  and  i nsp i r i ng
workshop  on  s to ry  t e l  l i ng  f o r
ch i l d ren  . "See  & S inc  " i s  a
ha l f  hou r ,  d rop - i n
pa r t i c i pa  to ry  p rog ram f rom
bab ies  to  f i ve  yea r  o l ds  w i t h
adu l t s  accompany ing  t hem.  I t
i nc l udes  songs ,  nu rse ry
rhymes ,  f i nge rp lays ,  s t o r i es
and  f i lms .  Th i s  p rog ram was
begun a t  Wa lden  Pub l i c  L i b ra r y
i n  o rde r  t o  d i spense  w i t h
wa i t i ng  l i s t s  o f  ch i l d ren
wan t i ng  to  a t t end  the  l im i t ed
en ro lmen t  r egu la r  S to r yhou r
p rog ram fo r  t h ree  t o  f i ve  yea r
o lds .  I t  i s  he ld  a t  f ou r
b ranches .  As  many  as  70
peop le  o f t en  a t t end  t he
p rog ram a t  t he i r  ma in  b ranch .
Na ry  covered  a va r i e t y  o f
t op i cs  such  as  - sugges ted
fo rma t ,  p rog ram con ten t  — and
p rov ided  pa r t i c i pan t s  w i t h
hand -ou t s  t ha t  i nc l ude  i deas
on  how to  imp lemen t  "See  &
S ing "  a t  you r  pub l i c  l i b ra r y .

pub l i sh i ng  .

Be low  i s  a se lec ted  read ing
l i s t  t o  t hose  i n te res ted  i n
go ing  f u r t he r  i n  t h i s  sub jec t .

Boos  i n  ge r  , N . L « and  B . A .
B i shop .  "P lann ing  an  i n -house
pub l i ca t i ons  p rogram needs
more t han  good  ha rdware  and
so f twa re  t o  be  e f f ec t i ve . "
Compu te r  L i b ra r i an ,  1991 ,  vo l .
11 ,  p .  20 -24 .

Co leman ,  D .  "Po ten t i a l  i n
p r i n t :  e f f ec t i ve  l ea f l e t
des ign  and  p roduc t i on . "
L i b ra r y  Assoc ia t i on  Reco rd ,
1991 ,  vo l .  92 :  92B .

Eas te rby ,  R .  and  H .  Zwaga ,
H . , eds  . I n f o rma t i on  des ign ;
t he  des ign  and  eva lua t i on  o f
s i gns  and  p r i n ted  ma te r i a l s .
New Yo rk  : W i l ey ,  1984 .

K i rby ,  J . C rea t i ng  t he
l i b ra r y  i den t i t y :  a manua l  o f
des ign  . A lde rsho t :  Gower ,
1985 .

She ld r i c k  , Ross ,  C and  P ,
Dewdney  . Commun ica t i on
p ro fess iona l l y .  New Yo rk :
Nea  1 -Schuman  , 1989 .

Wurman  , R .  S .  I n fo rma t i on
anx ie t y  . New Yo rk :  Doub leday ,
1989 .

I f  you  wou ld  l i ke  a copy  o f
t he  ma te r i a l  made  ava i l ab le  by
Nary  a t  t he  con fe rence ,  p l ease
con tac t  Lo r r i e  Robe r t s  a t  t he
Va l l ey  Eas t  Pub l i c  L i b ra r y  a t
969 -5565 ,  o r  FAX 969 -7787 .

Lo r r i e  Robe r t s

Workshop  Even t : Jesus  Ch r i s t
Supe rs ta r

Ju l i e  Rancou r t
Thea t re  Cambr i an  sponso red

by  ÏNCO i n  assoc ia t i on  w i t h
CHNC 55 /FN  105  CJNX was  pa r t
o f  t he  OALT /ABO wo rkshop  even t
on  Thu rsday ,  Nay  28 ,  1992 .
Fo r  t he  ones  who  a t t ended  t h i s
even t  we re  as ton i shed  by  a
supe rb  pe r f o rmance  f r om the
cas t  and  c rew  o f  " Jesus  Ch r i s t
Supe rs ta r  . "

See  and  S ing  :

S to r y te l l i ng  w i t h  p reschoo l
ch i l d ren  - A demons t ra t i on  o f
Wa lden  Pub l i c  L i b ra r y  ' s "See  &
S ing "  p rog ram w i t h  Na ry
Wobod i  t s ch  .

Once  aga in  Na ry  Wobod i t sch
n o t on  1 y i n f o rmed  bu t
en te r t a i ned  us  w i t h  a

Thea t re  Cambr i an a
Thecommun i t y  t hea t re .



members  a re  no t  necessa r i l y
Cambr i an  Co l l ege  s tuden ts ,  bu t
most  o f  t hese  a re  f r om the
Sudbu ry  a rea .

The  1992—1993  season o f
Thea t re  Cambr i an  w i l l  cons i s t
o f :  S ing in '  i n  the Ra in

Macbe th
Grease .

Ju l i e  Rancou r t

s i s t e r s  and  myse l f  a t t ended
the  F rench  sepa ra te  schoo l
sys tem up  to  and  i nc l ud ing
g rade  8 .  F rom the re  we  wen t
ove r  t o  t he  Eng l i sh  sepa ra te
schoo l  sys tem.

Th roughou t  h i gh  schoo l  I
be longed  t o  the 0 '  Gorman H igh
schoo l ' s  L i b ra r y ,  and  f r om
grade  11  t o  g rade  13  I was
emp loyed  a t  the T immins  Pub l i c
L i b ra r y ,  Juven i l e  Depa r tmen t .

I a t t ended  Fanshawe  Co l l ege
in  Sep tember ,  1985  i n  t he
L ib ra r y  Techn i c i an  p rog ram and
g radua ted  i n  the Fa l l  o f  1988 .

Ju l i e  Rancou r t :  a B iog raphy

Ju l i e  Rancou r t  i s  a 1977
g radua te  o f  Cambr i an  Co l l ege ,
Sudbu ry  f r om the
"B ib l  i o t echn i c i enne "  p rog ram.
She wo rked  f r om 1977 - 1983  a t
t he  On ta r i o  L i b ra r y  Se rv i ce
Nor th ,  Sudbu ry  i n  t he
techn i ca l  se r v i ces  a rea  . F rom
1984  - 1986 ,  wo rked  i n  E l l i o t
Lake  a t  the Pub l i c  L i b ra r y  and
a t  Eco le  p r ima i re  Georges
Van ie r .  I n  1986 ,  Ju l i e
re tu rned  to  On ta r i o  L i b ra r y
Se rv i ce  No r th  f o r  one  yea r .
S ince  Augus t ,  1987  she  i s
emp loyed  w i t h  Cambr i an  Co l l ege
a t  t he  Lea rn ing  Resources
Cen t re  en joy i ng  the many  g rea t
cha l l enges  o f  Pub l i c  Se rv i ces .

Ju l i e  i s ,  as  you  may  reca l l
t he  OALT  /ABO Sudbury  reg ion  ' s
Sec re ta r y .  On  beha l f  o f
eve rybody  i n  the Sudbu ry
Reg ion  I wou ld  l i ke  t o  w i sh
you  cong ra tu l a t i ons  and  good
luck  i n  you r  new  pos i t i on  on
the  Sudbu ry  Execu t i ve .

F rom Sep tember  1987  to  June
1988  I was  emp loyed  by  the
London ,  M idd lesex  Sepa ra te
Schoo l  Boa rd  and  worked  f u i  1 -
t ime ,  ye t  pa r t - t ime  be tween
two f r ench  schoo l s :  Eco le
Seconda i re  Monse igneu r  B ruye re
and  Eco le  Frere  And ré  (an
e lemen ta ry  schoo l  ) .

From Sep tember  1988  to  June
1991  I came back  up  no r t h  and
worked  i n  Chap leau ,  On ta r i o  a t
Eco le  Seconda i re  Chap leau  H igh
Schoo l  . He re  I wo rked  i n  a
one-pe rson  L i b ra r y  Techn i c i an
pos i t i on  w i t h  t he  ass i s tance
o f  a pa r t - t ime  c l e r k .  A f t e r
t h ree  f u l l  yea rs  i n  Chap leau  I
needed  some more  cha l l enges
and  f i na l l y  f ound  myse l f  i n  a
cha l l eng ing  j ob  he re  i n
Sudbury  .

S ince  t he  end  o f  Ju l y  , 1992
I have  been emp loyed  a t  t he
Un i ve rs i t y  o f  Sudbu ry  L i b ra r y ,
wh i ch  i s  on  campus  and  i n
f ede ra t i on  w i t h  Lauren  t i an
Un i ve rs i t y .  I t  i s  a sma l l ,
gu ie t  and  cozy  l i b ra r y  t ha t
spec ia l i zes  i n  t he  f ou r

B renda  Va i l  l ancou r t :  a sho r t
B iog raphy

I was born and  ra i sed  i n
T immins  , On ta r i o  i n  a Roman
Ca tho  l i e f am i l y  o f  f i ve
ch i  I d  r en — two bays  and  t h ree
girls. I am the  second
younges t  > bu t younges t  o f  t he
g i r l s . My b ro the rs  and

fo l l ow ing  sub jec t s :  Fo l k l o re ,
Native Stud ies ,  Ph i l osophy  and
Re l i g i ous  S tud ies .  The



fall workshop will be sent to
all Sudbury members.

FALL WORKSHOP:
Saturday Nov.14, 1992 at
9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

CHRISTMAS DINNER (Confirmed);
Friday Nov. 27, 1992 at
6:30 p.m.
Crystal's Restaurant, Civic

Square

ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING:
Saturday, March 27, 1993
9:30 a.m.
Ontario Geological Survey
Library

SPRING WORKSHOP:
Saturday April 24, 1993
9:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

If you have any ideas or
suggestions for workshops that
you would like the Sudbury
Regional Branch to offer to
its members, please contact
Lorrie Roberts (evenings) at
969-5480 or FAX 969-7787.

Lorrie Roberts

1i brary is found completely
and physically separate from
Laurentian's library. The
University of Sudbury is a big
white building located at the
top of one of many hills in
Sudbury across from both
Huntington and Thornloe
Colleges. The library itself
is located on the second
floor. Drop me a visit’

There is a staff of three
ful 1-time employees: the
library director, a library
technician (myself) and a
library clerk- From September
to about the end of April the
library hires on some part-
time staff to work evenings
and weekends.

Believe it or not the end of
this short autobiography will
come shortly! My
responsibi 1i ties include:
purchasing , receiving ,
cataloguing, researching ,
preparing audio-visual
material for classes, and
inter 1 i brary-loans.

My hobbies are reading,
curling (which is where Linda
Davis got me into this
position - Thank you, Linda!),
tennis and of course walking.

Brenda Vaillancourt

CALENDAR QF EVENTS, 1992-1993

The Sudbury Regional
executive met on September 14,
1992 to discuss the schedule
of events for the 1992-1993
year. Although the dates have
NOT YET BEEN CONFIRMED, the
following calendar will give
you a tentative schedule of
the workshops, meetings, and
social gatherings to come,
More information regarding the

Erratum:

In the Apropos issue, vol.
13, no. 4, please take note
that Brenda Vaillancourt is
the incoming Newsletter Editor
and not Monique Fuchs.



1992 MEMBERSHIP LIST

AUBIN, LOÜISE
17 ALGOM RD.
ELLIOT LAKE, ONT. P5A 1J5
(705} 461-3528

BURTON, PAULETTE
36 ADANAC VILLAGE
SUDBURY, ONT. P3A 4Z7
(705) 560-1788
SUDBURY BOARD Of EDUCATION
(705) 675-3028

CAMPBELL, FAITS (POIRIER)
387 ROSS AVE. E.
TIMMINS, ONT. P4N 5X4
(705) 267-5649
NORTHERN COLLEGE - PORCUPINE
(705) 235-7150

CAYEN, MILLIE
1870 SPRINGDALE ORES.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3A 5J1
(705) 566-5382
SUDBURY £ DISTRICT HEALTH UNIT
(705) 522-9200

CHARRON, ELISE
ECOLE SECONDAIRE RAYSIDE
BOX 580
MONTEE PRINCIPALE
AZILDA, ONT. POM 1B0
(705) 983-4241

CLARKE, ELEANOR
BOX 965
GARSON, ONT. POM IVO
(705) 693-2096

CONNAY, DEBBIE
15 ATKINS AVE.
KIRKLAND LAKE, ONT. P2N 3N4
(705) 567-3445
NORTHERN COLLEGE - KIRKLAND LAKE
(705) 567-9291

DAVIS, LINDA
1267 CARDINAL CRT.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3A 3C2
(705) 566-9374
MIN. OF NORTHERN DEV. & MINES
(705) 670-7130

DAVY, CHRISTINE
407-2204 REGENT ST.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3E 6A7
(705) 523-4580
CAMBRIAN COLLEGE
(705) 524-7333

DESORMEAUX, LISE
BOX 6
VAL CARON, ONT. POM 3AO
(705)  897-5708
CABRIAN COLLEGE
(705) 566-8101

DORVAL, CHRISTINE
95 THIRD AVE., BOX 209
SCHUMACHER, ONT. PON IGO
(705) 264-8527
NORTHERN COLLEGE - PORCUPINE
(705) 235-7150

DOXTDATOR, DIANA LYNNE
BOX 44
MOOSONEE, ONT. POL 1Y0
(705) 336-2455
JAMES BAY EDUCATION CENTRE
(705) 336-2913

ELLIS, ENNA
389 MONTAGUE AVE.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3C 4G4
(705) 675-8822
SUDBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION
(705) 675-3028

ELSTON, JUDY
103-821 DOUGLAS ST.
NORTH BAY, ONT. PIB 5P3
(705) 476-0941
NORTH BAY PSYCHIATRIC HOSPITAL

FILLION, DENISE
BOX 11
HEARST, ONT. POL 1N0
(705) 362-7324
CONSEIL SCOLAIRE

FUCHS, MONIQUE
1585 JOSEPHINE DR.
VAL CARON, ONT. P3I 1N2
(705) 897-5506
VALLEY EAST PUBLIC LIBRARY
(705) 969-5565

GAGNON, DIANE
80 MARIER ST., BOX 511
AZILDA, ONT. POM 1B0
(705) 983-2335
SUDBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION
(705) 675-3028

GORE, BETTE
88-319 HOMEWOOD AVE.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3B 3P6
(705) 670-1208
SUDBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION
(705) 675-3028

HYNES, DIANE IVANY
389 MARION ST.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3E 3X4
(705) 673-8622
SUDBURY PUBLIC LIBRARY
(705) 763-1155

IMBEAU, LYNN
SITE 34, BOX 24, RR2
VAL CARON, ONT. PON 3A0
(705) 897-4848
VALLEY EAST PUBLIC LIBRARY
(705) 969-5565

LAND, WILLIAM
BOX 1432
NORTH BAY, ONT. PIB 8K6
(705) 497-1066
MIN. OF CORRECTIONAL SERVICES
(705) 494-3397



SBEPPARD, MAIRE LEIGB
RR2, 146 BONNAVENTURE DR.
TIMMINS, ONT. P4R 1L4
(705) 268-7091
NORTBERN COLLEGE - PORCUPINE
(705) 235-7150

VAILLANCOURT, BRENDA
676 CONNAUGHT AVE.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3E 3W6
(705) 671-9928
UNIVERSITY OF SUDBURY
(705) 673-5661

RIGNEY, SHARON
31 WALTER ST.
SAULT STE. MARIE, ONT. P6C 4Y8
(705) 949-4786
SSM PUBLIC LIBRARY
(705) 759-5230

MOREL, PAULETTE (new)
2024 CARIBOU RD.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3A 2S8
(705) 566-2607
LAURENTIAN UNIVERSITY
(705) 675-1151

PERRAULT, SUZANNE
2331 MADISON AVE.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3A 2P7
(705) 566-6829
SUDBURY BOARD OF EDUCATION
(705) 675-3028

RANCOURT, JULIE
2134 HIGHGATE RD.
SUDBURY, ONT. P3B 4G6
(705) 524-6297
CAMBRIAN COLLEGE
(705) 524-7333

RECOSKIE, ROSE ANN
507-19 PRESTON ST.
TIMMINS, ONT. P4N 7Z2
(705)264-0291
PORCUPINE HEALTH UNIT
(705) 267-1181

REED, GIENDLYN (new)
127-4 PINE RD.
ELLIOT LAKE, ONT. P5A 2L3
(705) 848-4426
SAULT COLLEGE - ELLIOT LAKE
(705) 848-2285

ROBERTS, LORRIE
4070 ROMA ST.
BANNER, ONT. POM 1Y1
(705) 969-5480
VALLEY EAST PUBLIC LIBRARY
(705) 969-5565

SAUVIGNAC, DIANE (new)
4578 ST. MICBEL ST., BOX 202
BANNER, ONT. POM 1Y0
(705) 969-7762
LAURENTIAN UNIVERSITY
(705) 675-1151


